Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

DUNN - A memorial service for Lois Kyle Dunn will be held on May 22 at 2 p.m. at the Dunn Cemetery, Route 202, Franklin Centre. After the interment there will be a 'celebration of Lois' life' at Au Petit Ruisseau Gite Bed & Breakfast, 2278 Route 202, Franklin Centre. Everyone welcome. Information call 450.827,2469.

LEAYMAN, Marcelline (née Bazinet) - At the Huntingdon County Hospital, Huntingdon on Monday, May 7, 2007 at the age of 87 years, wife of the late Thomas Leayman. She leaves to mourn her children Betty, Carol, Edith, Dawn (Steve Fabian), Danny (Sylvic Tremblay), Janet (Louis Riel) and Sherry (Esmond Tremblay), her 8 grandchildren, family and friends. Funeral service on Wednesday, May 9 at 11 a.m. at St. Malachie Church, Ormstown. Visitation at the church one hour prior to the service. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

MONETTE, Gladys (née Clauesson) -Burial services will be held for Gladys Clauesson Monette on Saturday, May 12, 2007 at 10 a.m. at Athelstan Protestant Cemetery. Everyone is welcome to attend. We would like to thank everyone for their sympathies and donations. All was much appreciated. Scott Duheme, Pamela (Clint) & Cory Jaymin, Jarron & Jenson

PAUL, Thelma - A graveside service for the late Thelma Paul will be held on May 12, 2007 at 2 p.m. at the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery, Huntingdon. A reception will follow at St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, 33 Prince Street, Huntingdon, Quebec.

BORN

HUTCHINGS-WOODS - Stacee Hutchings and Jamie Woods are proud to announce the birth of their son Cameron James Woods weighing 10 lbs. 1 oz., on April 24, 2007, at Anna Laberge Hospital in Chateauguay, QC. Special thanks to Dr. Fernandez and the nursing staff. Proud grandparents are Fred and Nancy Hutchings and Jaconeline Latuline.



Richard Sherry and Evelyn Brunet, announce the engagement of their daughter,

Kristie Lee Sherry to Gasey Keating

son of Mr. and Mrs. Rick (Tammy) Keating of Malone. A wedding date is planned for Sept. 27, 2008.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank the caregivers of the Huntingdon County Hospital (2nd floor) for the exceptional care given to Harry while he was a patient in palliative care. You are a truly compassionate and caring team, our community is very lucky to have you. To Maria Nieuwenhof and the CLSC PAB's, the care provided is very much appreciated. To Jacques Montpetit, thank you for your thoughtfulness in our time of sorrow. To Father Clement, thank you for your kindness and the beautiful service. A special thank you to Esther, for the kind words shared in Harry's memory. To the Ladies' Auxiliary at the Legion Hall, thanks so much for the wonderful luncheon. Finally, we wish to than the many friends and family who expressed their condolences with phone calls, cards, food items, visitation, flowers and memorial donations - we are grateful for all of your support and caring during this difficult time.

> Sincerely, Thea, Pat and family

Ruth Crutchfield-Bryson - The family thanks all those who expressed their sympathy through cards and visitation at the time of her death, and for the many kindnesses shown throughout her illness.

We wish to express our thanks and appreciation to Dr. Blonde, Third Floor Staff and Emergency room at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Thanks also to the ambulance service.

Melba & Ed Powley

The family of the late Ruth McIntyre sincerely thank our many relatives, friends and neighbours for their condolences during our loss. We gratefully acknowledge the floral tributes, memorial donations, visits to the parlour, funeral attendance, cards, telephone calls and food received. We would like to thank all the members of the Royal Canadian Legion and the Ladies' Auxiliary for the exceptional turn out for the Branch Service held Sunday night in honour of our Mum. Our family was deeply touched. Our special thanks to Rev. Scott Hunter, Bev Ryan, Maddie Curran and the choir for the consoling church service. We would like to sincerely thank the Huntingdon Pipers for the songs played at the church and parlour. Mum would have been proud of the reception put on by the Ladies Auxiliary, thanks to all who worked preparing and serving the delicious food. Our sincere gratitude to the doctors and nurses at the Barrie Memorial Emergency and ICU for the excellent care and concern given to our Mum. Also a special thank you to Dr. Tom Vandor for his care of Ruthie over many years. Mama will be truly missed by all.

IN MEMORIAM

GOLDIE, Lois - In loving memory of a dear wife, mother and grandmother who passed away 3 years ago on May 10, 2004.

In our hearts your memory lingers,
Sweetly, tender, fond and true,
There is not a day, dear Lois,
That we do not think of you.

Gerry & family